
 

 
6th October 2025 
 
Dear Families  

Homework and Revision 

As you know, homework is an important part of learning as it helps to consolidate and extend pupils’ knowledge 
and deepen their understanding. Information about the type and frequency of homework for specific subjects for 
each year group is attached and can also be found on our website. Homework is set by teachers and will be a 
blend of current learning as well as revision. 

Pupil Planners 

Pupils received their planners on Friday and should be using these each day to write down homework and 
ensure they are equipped for each lesson. Sticky timetables are attached to the front and back covers so that 
pupils can plan for the next day. Please check and sign your child’s planner each week to support school–home 
communication. 

Google Classroom and Online Platforms 

Like most secondary schools, we use Google Classroom to communicate with and support pupils electronically, 
as well as a few bespoke, subject-specific online platforms such as Seneca and Sparx. Details for pupils' logins 
to G Suite (including Gmail and Google Classroom) and other platforms can be found on the curriculum pages 
of our website here. Parents will also receive direct alerts and notifications for work set and due on these 
platforms. 

Curriculum Information 

Subject Pathway Maps​
https://stmaryswallasey.com/curriculum/subject-pathway-maps/ 

Half-termly curriculum plans can also be found in the curriculum section of our website:​
https://stmaryswallasey.com/curriculum/ 

Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App 

What can you see on the Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App?​
As a parent, you will be able to access key details about your child’s life at St Mary’s. This includes your child’s 
timetable, attendance, personal profile information, parent contact details, and positive and negative points. You 
will also be able to notify us of amendments to your child’s details, such as home address or emergency contact 
numbers. 
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As part of our safeguarding procedure, we receive a notification if you make such a change, which we must 
accept before the amendment is finally made to your child’s profile in school. 

How do I access the Arbor Parent Portal and Arbor Parent App? 

1.​ Go to https://login.arbor.sc and click Forgot your password? to log in to your account for the first time.​
 

2.​ Follow the instructions in the subsequent email to set up your password.​
 

3.​ Download the Arbor Parent App from your app store by typing in Arbor.​
 

It is important to note that you will not be able to log in to the Arbor app until you have completed the initial login 
process through the Arbor webpage. 

More information and troubleshooting are available here. 

Useful Email Addresses  

A reminder of the email addresses for the pastoral teams. The school office can be contacted at 
schooloffice@stmaryswallasey.com 

 

Year group e-mail address 

7 Year7@stmaryswallasey.com  

8 Year8@stmaryswallasey.com  

9 Year9@stmaryswallasey.com  

10 Year10@stmaryswallasey.com  

11 Year11@stmaryswallasey.com  

12/13 6thform@stmaryswallasey.com  
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